Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care

Office of the Deputy Premier and Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

10th Floor, Hepburn Block 80 Grosvenor Street Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Telephone: 416-327-4300 www.ontario.ca/health

Ministère de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Bureau du vice-premier ministre et ministre de la Santé et des Soins de longue durée

Édifice Hepburn, 10° étage 80, rue Grosvenor Toronto ON M7A 2C4 Téléphone : 416 327-4300 www.ontario.ca/sante



JAN 2 5 2019

HLTC6605IT-2018-152

Ms. Nancy Sullivan Chair, Board of Health Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit 160 Chancellors Way Guelph ON N1G 0E1

Dear Ms. Sullivan:

I am writing with respect to the Board of Health's appointment of Dr. Matthew Tenenbaum to the position of Associate Medical Officer of Health for the Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit.

I am pleased to approve the appointment of Dr. Tenenbaum as the Associate Medical Officer of Health for the Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit. This approval is granted in accordance with Clause 64(c) of the *Health Protection and Promotion Act*.

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate Dr. Tenenbaum on his appointment as Associate Medical Officer of Health for the Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit.

Sincerely,

Christine Elliott

Deputy Premier and Minister of Health and Long-Term Care

c: Dr. Nicola Mercer, Medical Officer of Health, Wellington-Dufferin-Guelph Health Unit Mike Schreiner, MPP, Guelph

Hon. Ted Arnott, MPP, Wellington-Halton Hills

Hon. Sylvia Jones, MPP, Dufferin-Caledon

Shristine Elliatt

Randy Pettapiece, MPP, Perth-Wellington

Dr. David Williams, Chief Medical Officer of Health, Population and Public Health Division